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American Legion Post #176 

And 

American Legion Auxiliary 

Unit #176 

  JUNE 2023 
602 Pico Street 

San Fernando, CA  91340 

(818) 336-6776 (Club House) 

 

   
Post Commander:  Jay Jakar  Sergeant At Arms:  Nick Frontuto 

1st Vice Commander:  Manuel Gonzalez Asst. Sergeant At Arms: 

2nd Vicw Commander:  Adan Robles Chaplain:  Tony Olea 

Adjutant:  Darlene Santos  

Asst. Adjutant:   

Finance Officer:  Rudy Cordero 

Judge Advocate:  Ed Moore 

Past Commander:  Joe Martinez 

Directors: Jimmy Romero, Bennie Najar, 

Gary Kiser 

Club House Manager: Erica Anderson 

Hall Manager: Noreen Healey 

(818) 720-6343 
 

Commander’s Message 
 

 Fellow Legionnaires:   2023 is moving by at a fast pace. We have had elections and your new Board will 

be installed on June 6, 2023 at 19:00 at the Post. Try to be there to meet your new Board. Chow will be 

served !! We continue to improve the Post. Repairs and new equipment. If you haven’t been to the Post 

lately you are missing out. Our Hall Rentals continue to book. If you or someone you know needs a Hall 

Rental, Noreen Healey, our Hall Manager will give you all the information and make the booking. Our 

Memorial Day celebration was a great success. We are planning now for 4th of July!! We continue to 

have more members returning each 1st. and 3rd. Tuesday’s meetings. Cash drawing every meeting. We 

have pulled some familiar names but, they weren’t there to collect the $$$$. The pot is growing! Let’s 

keep the EACH ONE REACH ONE going. Let’s get the membership back to the Post and actively 

involved in our events. EACH ONE REACH ONE. See you at the Post! 

 

Post #176 Commander – Jay Jakar 

 

1st Vice Commander’s Message 

 
Hello Legion Members:  I hope you are in good health.  First,  don’t forget you can pay your membership 

on line at American Legion.org.   Please let me know you paid, and I’ll send you your card.   If you paid 

and get a notice in the mail saying you are past due, don’t send it again.   Please let me know. I will be 

leaving envelopes at the bar if you want to leave your membership dues there just put your name  and 

dues in the envelope and I will go by and get them during the week.   Also, on the renew notice you get in 

the mail they all say member since 2022, your membership card shows the year you have been a member 

in the legion. We had a good year in getting new members.   The new year for membership renewal is 

coming for 2024.  Our next general meeting is Tuesday, June 20, 2023 so come on by and see what we 

have planned for the rest of the year.  Hope to see you there – take care 

 

 

1st  Vice Commander – Manuel Gonzalez 

http://legion.org/
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2nd Vice Commander’s Message 
 

My Fellow Legionnaires:    Hope everyone is doing well and staying safe  Hope all the Moms out there 

had a wonderful and beautiful Mother’s Day.  Let’s not forget are Fundraiser dance on June 10th.   

Really need your support to try to make it a sellout.  We’re hoping for  a sellout for the 50/50 Raffle for 

the Childrens’ Christmas Party.  So, let’s all step up and get these both events done and  a sellout  because 

they’re both for a very good cause.  Thank you. 

 

2nd Vice Commander – Adan Robles 
  

Patriot Bingo 
  

Last month the Patriot Bingo Players Club sponsored a trip to Fantasy Springs Resort and Casino. 

Several members of the Bingo committee, the post Auxiliary and our regular weekly bingo players, were 

along for the ride. Everyone said they had a wonderful time. There were opportunities to win cash prizes 

on both the trip to the casino, and on the return trip as well. There were also some winners among the slot 

machine and roulette table gamblers at the casino. We were also able to use this event to raise funds for 

the post. A generous donation will be presented to the post at our next regular meeting. Thank you, Rudy 

and Carmen, for running 'Bingo on the Bus'. Thank you, Adela, for the delicious burritos, Thank you 

Margaret for taking care of us and arranging the reserved seating for the committee members. 

Thank you, Bea, for selling the pull-tabs and 50/50 tickets.  

 

 

Bingo Manager – Bob Woodford 
 

  President – American Legion Riders Message 

 
Spring/Summer is here and that means more motorcycles and bicycles on the road. In a few weeks the 

kids will be out of school for the summer. Watch out for them. Until next month, look twice for 

motorcycles, kids and bicycles. Keep the greasy side down.  

/ 

Director - Post 176  – American Legion Riders – Jay Jakar 

  

Auxiliary President’s Message 
 

Congratulations are in order for our new Officers for 2023-2024: 
President – Hila Estrada Carmen Cordero – Secretary 

1st Vice President – Antonette Valdez Patty Rodriguez – Chaplin 

2nd Vice President – Barbara Estrada Sgt at Arms – Sylvia Suarez 

Treasurer – Margaret Rios Asst. Sgt at Arms – Monica Munguia 

 

Our installation is June 6, 2023 at 6:00pm sharp.  Our next meeting is Monday, June 12th at 7:00pm.  

Board will meet at 6:00pm.   I will be attending Convention in Visalia on June 21 through June 25. 
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Unit 176 Auxiliary President – Hila Estrada 

 

Auxiliary 1st Vice President’s Message 
 

Hello Auxiliary Ladies:  It’s officially Summer.  Drink plenty of fluids and stay covered in the sun.  Our 

next meeting is on June 12th at 6:30pm.  We have a lot to discuss.  See you soon. 

 

Health and Happiness. 

 

Unit 176 Auxiliary1st Vice President – Antonette Valdez 

 

Auxiliary 2nd Vice President’s Message 
 

Hello Everyone:   As we all know;  Summer is approaching and it’s time for fun. The Auxiliary is having 

a Summer Dance on July 29, 2023.  Please join us for this event.  DJ Mario will be providing the music 

and there will be opportunity drawings and 50/50. For more information and tickets call Barbara Estrada 

at 818-426-2732. Proceeds help to support our Veterans. Tickets are $20.00 per person, non-refundable. 
 

 

Unit 176 Auxiliary 2nd Vice President – Barbara Estrada 

 

Hall Manager’s Report 
 

We continue to take  Hall reservations for events.  Please call me at 818 720-6343 or text me at the same 

number with any questions.  

 
 

Thank you! 
 

Post 176  Hall Manager – Noreen Healey 
 

ROLL CALL REMINDER:   
To help the Post cutdown on mailing costs for our newsletter, please consider 

receiving your Newsletter by e-mail.  Please send your email address to:  

SF176VETS@gmail.com 

 

Thank you:  Any questions, please call or text me at (818)535-4970  (Margaret  

Rios.) 

mailto:SF176VETS@gmail.com
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On May 4, 2023, some of the Ladies of the 

Auxiliary, Adela Pantoja, Carmen Cordero, Irene 

Plata, Hila Estrada, Barbara Estrada, Christine 

Granados and Tordy  Magdaleno, helped serve 

lunch to the Veteran of the Sepulveda VA.  The 

Auxiliary Ladies were honored to be asked to help 

and enjoyed the afternoon serving our Veterans.  

Good job ladies! 

 

                          
 

SUPPORT OUR POST – BUY TICKETS!! 
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`  

  JUNE 2023 
Club House (818) 336-6776 

Noreen Healey (818) 720-6343  
American Legion Post #176  &                                                                                                                         602 Pico Street 

American Legion Auxiliary Unit #176                                                                                                             San Fernando, CA  91340                                                                                                               
 

D  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

    1 2 3 

     6pm-12am – Hall 

Rented 

5pm-12am – 

Hall Rented 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

5pm-9pm - 

Hall Rented  

 

 

 Installation: 

6pm – Auxiliary 

7pm – Legion 

5pm – Patriot 

Bingo 

 

 12pm-5pm – 

Funeral 

 

8pm – Karaoke 

5pm – 12am -

Fundraiser for 

the Legion 

 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

12pm -4pm – 

Hall Rented 
Aux. Meeting 

6pm – 8pm 

 

 5:00pm – Patriot 

Bingo 

 

 Flag Day 

Army Birthday 

6pm-9pm  

MCL Meeting 

6:30pm-12am – 

Hall Rented 

5pm-12am 

Hall Rented 

 

 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

  6pm – Board Mtg. 

7pm-General Mtg. 

5pm – Patriot 

Bingo 

 

 5pm – 12am – 

Hall Rented 

 

25 26 27 28 29 30  

12pm-3pm- 

50+ Luncheon 

  

 

National PTSD  

Awareness Day 

5pm – Patriot 

Bingo 

 8pm - Karaoke  
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SATURDAY

luLY 29,2023
602 Pico St. San Fernando, CA 91340
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Music by B"J. Marla
Doors 0pen at 6:00 p.m.

Dance 7:00 p.m. - 'l 1:30 p.m.

io!{f,0,

DoaRf*,ro

Tickets 520.00 . Non Refundable
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SATURDAY

luLY 29,2023
602 Pico St.San Fernando, CA 91 340
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Music hy [}.J. Mario
Doors Open at 6:00 p.m.

Dance 7:00 p.m. - 'l 1:30 p.m.

ff{te

Tickets $20.00 . Non Refundable



American Leg ion Auxiliary Untt 176
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SATURDAY

IULY 29,2023
602 Pico St.San Fernando, CA 91340

sB\No\o$L
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fLtluslc by [}.J. Maria
Doors Open at 6:00 p.m.

Dance 7:00 p.m. - 11:30 p.m.

ff{ff,
ooo*f*

Tickets 520.00 . Non Refundable



Bus Trip to Fantasy Springs Casino 5/20/23

Patriot Bingo
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